
February 7,2003 

Food and Drug Administration 
5630 Fishers Lanes, Room 1061 
Rockville, MD 20852 

R.F* Docket Number 02N-0452 
Dockets Management Branch (HFB-305) 

Dear Sir or Madam: 

The American Association for Laboratory Animal Science (AALAS) is pleased to 
have the opportunity to provide comment to the Food and Drug Administration 
regarding Docket 02N-0452 Comment Request: New Drug and Biological 
Products; Evidence Needed to Demonstrate Effectiveness of New Drugs When 
Human Efficacy Studies Are Not Ethical or Feasible. AALAS is an organization 
of laboratory animal scientists whose mission is to advance responsible care and 
use of laboratory animals to benefit people and animals. Therefore, AALAS is 
the premier forum for the exchange of information and expertise in the care and 
use of laboratory animals. AALAS membership consists of more than 11,000 
clinical veterinarians, technicians, technologists, educators, and business people, 
researchers, administrators, animal producers and national and international 
experts. AALAS plays a leadership role in helping to facilitate biomedical 
research through training, scientific programs, and advocacy roles whenever 
laboratory animals are used in research, teaching, and testing. 

AALAS strongly supports the use of laboratory animals in biomedical research to 
discover and develop new drugs and biological products that benefit both humans 
and animals, provided the work is performed in a responsible and humane 
manner. 

We encourage the FDA to support research studies that are conducted in full 
compliance with all applicable federal, state and local regulations. We promote 
work utilizing sound experimental design in scientifically controlled studies to 
minimize the number of laboratory animals used, yet with adequate statistical 
power and precision. Such studies are conducive to valid conclusions in the 
discovery and development of efficacious and safe drugs and biologicals. 



We encourage the FDA to support research that has strongly considered the use of 
scientifically valid alternatives to animal use in an effort to either reduce, refine, 
or replace amma models. In addition, we request you support animal studies 
where animals are cared for and used under the standards for animal care and use 
as outlined in the 1996 Institute for Laboratory Animal Research (ILAR), 
National Academy of Science publication Guide fir the Care and Use of 
Laboratogj Animals. 

For further information about AALAS and our policy regarding animal care and 
use, you are encouraged to visit our website at www.aalas.org or you may contact 
us directly for more information. 

Sincerely yours, 

ia A. Pekow, DVM 


